




Risk management is the process of iden-
tification, analysis and acceptance or mitiga-
tion of uncertainty — or risks. For U.S. Army 
Corps of Engineers processes, risk manage-
ment begins with an assessment of any activ-
ity to identify those risks. That process is re-
corded onto paper in the form of the Activity 
Hazard Analysis, or as it’s known, the AHA.

The AHA is not only critical to safe proj-
ect execution, but it’s a mandatory require-
ment before anyone starts work. In the Los 

Angeles District commander’s memoran-
dum, Risk Management (Position, Activity, 
Pre-Purchase/Pre-Use) & Risk Acceptance, 
(published Feb. 7, 2021), the AHA is essen-
tially the “final opportunity to inform em-
ployees of the hazards inherent in the tasks 
they are about to perform, and it must be af-
forded due consideration.”

Why is the AHA so important? Consid-
er the roots of the business process of risk 
management that originated in the financial 
industry as the mechanism to assure inves-
tors that they wouldn’t lose their money in 
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a particular investment. Risk management is 
all about preventing loss, and when it’s your 
money you would definitely want a plan to 
reduce your risk of losing it. The next ques-
tion is “who conducts the risk management 
process” for the activity? Almost anyone can 
author it. Everyone involved should have in-
put, but it would be best to have the most 
competent person in the activity to do the 
analysis. “A-HA!”

To learn more, contact Chris Rainwater 
for the Construction Division or Tony Mc-
Coy for the Operations Division.
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“I enjoy working for the 
Corps because I get to work 
�R�Q���V�R���P�D�Q�\���G�L�ú�H�U�H�Q�W���W�\�S�H�V��
of projects like channels, 
basins, levees, dredging, 
beach nourishment and rock 
work projects like jetty and 
breakwater repair.

“I enjoy getting to work with 
�G�L�ú�H�U�H�Q�W���N�L�Q�G�V���R�I���S�H�R�S�O�H���´

Col. Julie A. Balten, Los Angeles District commander, greets Los Angeles County District 4 Supervisor Janice Hahn near the San 
Gabriel side of Whittier Narrows Dam during an onsite meeting Feb. 18 that included representatives from the City of Pico Rivera to 
discuss the progress and effects of the forthcoming Whittier Narrows Dam safety project. The group included Pico Rivera Mayor Pro 
Tem Erik Lutz, City Manager Steven Carmona, and city council members Gustavo V. Camacho and Andrew C. Lara. 
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Activity Hazard Analysis: AHA! The first step in jobsite safety

According to EM 385-1-1, Activity Hazard Analyses are intended to be developed and used by the field crews/workers performing the work, 
with the assistance of others (SSHO, QC, superintendent, etc.) as needed. The initial, accepted AHA shall be provided to and used by the 
field crews/workers who are performing that activity. AHAs are to be considered living documents and are intended to be created in the field 
and updated by the workers as needed. 
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PHOENIX – The U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers 
South Pacific Border District 
cased its colors Feb. 25 dur-
ing an inactivation ceremony 
in Phoenix.

Division leadership gath-
ered virtually and in person to 
reflect on the district’s historic 
accomplishments.

“Today is about celebrat-
ing this incredible team and 
acknowledging the district’s 
contributions to the history of 
the nation,” said Col. Antoi-
nette R. Gant, South Pacific 
Division commander and one 
of the former commanders of 
the district. “When the need 
was there, we rose to the oc-
casion – and now it’s time to 
apply what we have learned to 
other missions.”

The district completed its 
duties and responsibilities as 
a project-executing agency to 
help secure the nation’s south-
ern border. During its tenure, 
the district awarded 22 con-
tracts valued at $7.5 billion 
and installed 345 miles of bar-
rier across four states along 
the U.S. border with Mexico.

“The work we have ac-
complished improved our na-
tional security and built upon 
our capabilities and capacity 
to respond to future emergen-
cies,” said Lt. Col. Jeffrey M. 
Beeman, the final commander 
of the district.

Through cooperation and collaboration 
with the Department of Homeland Security 
and Customs and Border Protection, the Dis-
trict provided technical expertise in contrac-
tual and design construction services, and 
project management.

“In the midst of executing this mission, 
we also supported the federal emergency 
response to COVID-19, supported recov-
ery from California wildfires, and assisted 

Coconino County’s flood response,” listed 
Beeman.

On Feb. 15, 2019, the President declared 
a national emergency on the U.S. southern 
border enabling U.S. Army Corps of Engi-
neers' emergency-related construction au-
thorities.

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers South 
Pacific Border District was established Dec. 
6, 2019, to provide leadership, management, 
oversight, and support of infrastructure con-

struction operations along the U.S. southern 
border.

“I'm extremely proud of the accomplish-
ments of our team over the past three years,” 
said Beeman. “I am both honored and grate-
ful to have served as the commander of this 
dynamic organization. Our actions show 
others that, while this unit may be gone, the 
principles we established and the profes-
sional expertise we developed live on. Army 
Strong!”
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Regional Governance Board meeting

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers South Pacific Division Commander Col. Antoinette “Toni” Gant, center, welcomed the division’s district 
commanders during a recent Regional Governance Board meeting in San Francisco. Pictured, from left to right, are Lt. Col. Kevin 
Arnett, San Francisco District; Col. Julie Balten, Los Angeles District; Col. James Handura, Sacramento District; Gant; Lt. Col. Patrick 
Stevens V, Albuquerque District; and Lt. Col. Jeffrey Beeman, South Pacific Border District. Alongside their division counterparts, 
the commanders dedicated five days to a myriad of topics, including workload and workforce analysis, partnering best practices and 
lessons, and the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act, which supports the Corps’ critical mission in the region. 
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Col. Antoinette R. Gant commander of the U.S. Army Corps of Engineer, South Pacific Division, right, and 
Lt. Col. Jeffrey M. Beeman, former commander of the South Pacific Border District, case the colors Feb. 
25 during the South Pacific Border District’s inactivation ceremony in Phoenix. Gant served as the third 
commander of the former District before assuming the role as division commander.

South Pacific Border District cases colors 
during historic inactivation ceremony
by Robert DeDeaux
SOUTH Pacific
Border District

Updated ParkPassport App
In case you missed it, the Los 
Angeles District has partnered 
with the National Park Trust and its 
newly updated ParkPassport App. In 
addition to more than 400 U.S. Army 
Corps of Engineers sites added to the 
app, new features and enhancements 
include:

•	 Updated Park Finder
•	 New park and activity badges in 

the Digital Passport
•	 Offline functionality
•	 New fishing and accessibility 

information, and resources
•	 Thousands of updated digital 

resources and experiences

Download the app today to find a 
USACE lake or river project the whole 
family will enjoy: https://parktrust.org/
parkpassport

https://parktrust.org/parkpassport
https://parktrust.org/parkpassport

